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Happy New Year Amity! As we kick off 2024, the City of Amity is doing well and continues to make progress towards 
community goals with a stable outlook. The past year has flown by. We have again seen our fair share of changes and Council 
and staff turnover, yet much has been accomplished and there is much to look forward to.  
 
Councilors McArthur, Bojorquez, and Shields continued their terms through 2023 along with Councilor Dyche, who again 
served as Council President. Councilor Thompson was sworn in in February. In May, Councilor Saucier resigned, leaving a 
vacancy on Council that has yet to be filled.  
 
Greg Binks joined City Staff in February taking on the position of Public Works Superintendent. The next month Mike Thomas 
brought his resignation to Council. Mike was Amity’s City Administrator for 3 years and served our city incredibly well. Council 
spent much time and energy, and many hours in meetings during the recruitment and hiring process to fill this position. We 
were fortunate to have Rob Daykin serve as part time Interim Administrator through the end of June when Nathan Frarck was 
hired permanently for the position. Nathan has been a great addition!   
 
2023 was a year of advancements in relation to our larger infrastructure projects. With USDA funding the water treatment 
plant improvements have continued and are nearing completion. A new building, treatment system upgrades, piping to the 
river, and intake mechanics have, and will continue to, improve water quality and security throughout the city. Sidewalk 
construction near the elementary school is now engineered and that project is currently out for bid. ODOT completed the 
construction of the new Salt Creek Bridge in early November with Amity upgraded water transmission line securely attached 
and functioning well. This was a long-awaited reopening and a big win for our community!  
 
Major projects slated for 2024 include the Goucher street and reservoir to Merlot/Rice Lane water main replacement projects. 
These projects will be paid for with $2 million in grant funds from our State Legislature. Due to many factors, the city applied 
for and was granted a time extension for this work. I am excited to see construction move forward in the coming year. The city 
received a $75,000 grant and will soon begin work to improve the walking path in the City Park. Additionally, thanks to a 
$63,000 grant award from the Department of Land Conservation and Development the City will start the undertaking of 
periodic review and updates to our long outdated Comprehensive Plan. This update project requires a lot of community 
outreach and engagement for best results. Please look out for upcoming opportunities to be a part of this long-range planning 
process.  
 
With the Council priority of citizen engagement and participation in mind, I am glad to share that there has been an increase 
in community participation, attendance at meetings and events, and volunteerism city-wide. This past year there was 
sufficient interest to reactivate the tourism committee and form an Amity Day planning committee. It’s encouraging to see 
the enthusiasm and willingness of so many community members to share their time and talents to make Amity a better place 
for all. Local government truly is “of the people, for the people, by the people’ and it is my honor to work for and with you all.  
 
As with anywhere, Amity will face challenges ahead. Limited revenue, rising costs, mandated requirements, and limitations of 
staffing and resources are not new hurdles to our city. As we face these constraints head on and together, I am confident that 
the City of Amity will persist in a positive direction and carry on toward improvement and progress.   
In closing, the state of our city is good! Amity is financially stable, investing in long term infrastructure needs, prioritizing 
livability and community connections; and there are plans to keep moving ahead towards collective goals. I look forward to 
another productive year ahead, and as always, I am grateful to be serving such a wonderful community.  
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Events/Closures 
Council Meeting – January 3rd at 7pm 
ZOOM info:  
Meeting ID: 815 9322 3516 
Passcode: 041853 
 
Planning Meeting – January 8th at 6:30pm 
 
Amity Day Committee Meeting –  
January 9th at 6:00pm 
 
City Offices Closed – January 15th for Martin 
Luther King Jr, Day 
 
Tourism Committee Meeting – January 
16th at 6:30pm 
 
Special Council Meeting – January 17th at 
5:30pm 
 
OPEN TOWN HALL MEETING – January 
25th at 6pm @ City Hall 
 
Council Meeting – February 7th at 7pm 
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Amity City Council: 
Council President April Dyche, Melissa Bojorquez, 
Sandy McArthur, Caleb Shields, Alice Thompson and 
Mayor Rachel King. 
 
Thank you to Amity Fire, City Staff, and all the 
volunteers who made our tree lighting happen 
on Dec 1st. Thanks also to City of Willamina for 
obtaining the Christmas Tree. 
 
Seeking Budget 
Committee Members  
The city is currently seeking members to join the 
Budget Committee. Get your voice heard in how the 
city spends your tax money. If you’re interested, 
please contact City Hall (or stop on by) and talk with 
Tasha Johnson about joining the Budget Committee 
this year! 
 
 

Amity Info Corner 
Happy 2024, Amity! This will be another busy year for the 
city. Our water infrastructure project continues to make 
steady progress and will likely be completed April of this 
year. We request your patience and cooperation as we 
continue to improve things in Amity. But the 
improvements will be worth it! 
 
To fund the needed improvements for Amity’s water 
supply and infrastructure, as well as keep pace with 
inflation and rising costs of construction, the City’s water 
rates are set to increase each year based on the 
Consumer Price Index (CPI-U) for December. The official 
numbers for that won’t be out until mid-January, but the 
city is anticipating an approximately 3% increase in water 
rates. You will most likely see a slight increase in next 
month’s water bill.  
 
As we head into the new year, please make it a goal to 
engage with the City of Amity’s leadership in one of many 
possible ways. Mayor King, Council, and City staff use 
your input to direct the City’s focus and make needed 
improvements! The city plans to put out a survey, host a 
town hall, and will be working to update the City’s 
comprehensive plan. City Council, Mayor King, and I 
would appreciate the opportunity to engage with you 
about your vision, hopes, or concerns for the City of 
Amity. Please try to participate in the City’s upcoming 
Town Hall if you’re available, even if it’s just to introduce 
yourself. I’m excited to meet you! 
 

- Nathan Frarck, City Administrator 
-  

 
CHRISTMAS DONE BRIGHT WINNERS! 
 
The results of the Christmas Done Bright decorating 
contest are in!  Congratulations to: 
 

• Best Decorated House – 421 Roth Ct 
• Best Decorated Yard – 311 E 3rd  
• Mayor’s Choice – 301 E 3rd  
• Best Decorated Business – Trade St. Commons 
 
Honorable Mentions: 
 
128 Getchell Ct 
413 Sherman 
 

Thank you to everyone that participated with wonderful 
displays! 
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